
Ralph P. Holding
Sept. 13, 1922 ~ Feb. 2, 2021

Dear Holding Family, I am so grateful I became acquainted with Ralph and Pauline through family history. Ralph

shared many photographs and family stories with me to include in my book about the Eardley and Holding families.

I am proud to be a Holding cousin—Ralph’s grandfather Thomas Clayton Holding and my great-grandmother Mary

Ann Holding Eardley were siblings. Ralph was so supportive and encouraging to me as I worked on my book. I am

happy he and his dear wife are together again and I’m sure there is a HUGE Holding reunion in heaven as I write

this. Please accept my sincere condolences at this time of mourning. May you be at peace through our Savior’s

love. Thank you, dear Ralph, for being such a true and loyal friend to me. It was a privilege knowing you. Lovingly,

Sheri

    - Sheri Eardley Slaughter

Very sorry, Susan and Dick.

    - Brent Marrott

Ralph, you should not have done this,,, will miss our visits, and occasional lunch at Little America, Thanks for the

friendship, always enjoyed our talks about WWII, and telephone folks, God speed !

    - Byron Lemmon

Cecilia and I were so glad we had the pleasure of meeting Ralph. In our conversations I know he lived an

interesting life. We were saddened to hear of his passing and at the same time happy to know he had a long,

wonderful life. Our deepest condolences to the Holding family. Jack and Cecilia McCollum.

    - Jack McCollum



I am saddened to learn at this late date of Ralph's passing. It was a pleasure to meet him after he had learned of

my blog of the Joseph Pollard family and more recently at the 200th anniversary celebration of Joseph Pollard. I will

remember and regard highly Ralph P. Holding.

    - Ked Kirkham

Just heard of the passing of my cousin Ralph. I'm so sad to hear of this. My sincerest condolences to his family. I

so enjoyed meeting and getting the know him. We shared a love for family history and chatted/visited often about

that. I do know he will be so happy to be reunited with his beloved Pauline and enjoy reuniting with the many

Holding family ancestors that we talked about. God bless his family at this time. I'm grateful to have gotten to know

Ralph for myself.

    - Darle Taylor


